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Dear Ms Simmonds 

Inquiry into support services and responses to historical forced adoption 

The Australian Institute of Health and Welfare (AIHW) welcomes the opportunity to provide a 
submission to the Parliament of Victoria's Legal and Social Issues Committee (the 
Committee) inquiry into support services and responses to historical forced adoption. 

The AIHW is a nationally recognised independent information management agency. Our 
mission is to provide authoritative information and statistics to promote better health and 
wellbeing. The AIHW provides accessible information and statistics on a wide range of topics 
about Australians' health and wellbeing. 

The Adoptions Australia national collection (the collection) held by the AIHW contains data 
on adopted children, their adoptive families and parents, as well as information on some 
administrative aspects of adoption, such as information on the number of contact/information 
requests and vetoes lodged by parties to an adoption. Data are collected on intercountry, 
local and known child adoptions. 

The collection was initially developed in 1993. The annual report series, Adoptions Australia, 
started when the AIHW took over national reporting on adoptions in 1993, with data coverage 
under the collection including all years from 1990-91 onwards. Before this, national 
adoptions data were collected and reported (briefly) by 2 other organisations: the National 
Working Party on Welfare Statistics (Australia) (from 1987-88 to 1989-90) and the 
Australian Bureau of Statistics (from 1979-80 to 1984-85). No national data were collected 
in 1985-86 and 1986-87, resulting in a break in trend data for these years. Data are supplied 
annually by state and territory authorities with responsibility for adoption. 

Since the coverage of the collection commenced in 1990-91, data on the historical period of 
interest to the current inquiry are not available. Comparable data have been collated from 
earlier collections, allowing limited trend data from 1968-69 to 2018-19 to be provided, along 
with more detailed data on years covered by the collection. Attachment 1 provides further 
information on adoption trends in Australia. Attachment 2 provides more detailed data. 

A number of tables containing data on recent adoption practices have also been included to 
provide contemporary adoptions context that may be useful to the Committee (Attachment 
2). These tables contain data on: 

• Access to information including vetoes and applications for information by adults who
were party to an adoption
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